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OUT OF HOURS SERVICE				

The Out of Hours service was discussed. The health board reported that the OOH service was currently experiencing shortages. A meeting had been held to discuss solutions such as standardising rates and various options were being investigated, however no action had yet been taken. The LMC will continue to work closely with the health board to investigate solutions such as home triage and/or e-consult. There is also a requirement for a clear late cancellation policy which issues penalties for late cancellation of shifts.

PRACTICE VISITS

Health Board visits to practices were continuing, with a view to all 63 Cardiff and Vale practices to be visited by the end of 2018. Practices who had scored amber or red on the sustainability framework would receive separate visits in order for the health board to assist with the resolution of issues where possible.

GP SUSTAINABILITY

The requirement for practices to close their lists (both temporarily and permanently) was discussed. It was agreed that when experiencing issues practices should not automatically look to list closure as a first option, as there may be other ways in which the health board could assist. It was noted that temporary list closure can sometimes give practices breathing rooms whilst addressing problems, but this should not be a first response. The requirement for a joined-up approach with nearby practices was also discussed as issues and list closures will undoubtedly impact on surrounding practices.


LES/DES UPDATE

The health board notified that both the NOAC and Asylum Seeker services were due to be reviewed.

The Diabetes DES was also discussed due to concerns expressed from GPs regarding the high numbers of diabetic patients who required GLP1 and Insulin who were being looked after in Primary Care. These patients were currently overwhelming capacity and some practices were looking to repatriate back to secondary care. The health board informed that this had been flagged as a risk. 

SERVICE EVALUATION – SENSORY LOSS

Cardiff and Vale GPs had been sent a request by Public Health Wales to complete a survey on patients with sensory loss. It was agreed that completion of this survey was not contractual, and that practices were free to complete if they wished to do so.

PATIENTS REFUSED ACCESS DUE TO POSTCODE

An email had been received expressing concern that some patients had been refused access to both RGH and C&V due to their postcodes. The health board stated that they were aware and that this had been happening since Dec 17. The LMC highlighted that according to regulations hospitals cannot refuse patients on grounds of postcode, and that the mode of referral (ambulance or through GP) was irrelevant. The practice of refusing patients was illegal and needed to be addressed as a matter of urgency. The issue would be investigated, and the health board would provide both the practice concerned and the LMC with written outcomes of the investigations as these are serious clinical incidents.

STAPH AUREUS BSI RCA TOOL

Practices would shortly receive a questionnaire regarding root cause analysis for staph aureus blood stream infections. It was agreed that the numbers of responses would likely be low and therefore this was a reasonable request. Participation would be on a volunteer basis only.

CARDIFF AND VALE LMC CONSTITUENCY MEETINGS

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note the new timings for the Cardiff and Vale LMC Constituency meetings will now be 5pm. The next meeting is due to be held on Thu 14 June 18 at 5pm in the Copthorne Hotel, Culverhouse Cross.
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